From: Sent: Richardson, Simon 28 October 2016 16:55

To:

20

Subject:

FW: IMPORTANT: Advice re practice website

Importance:

High



Simon

Simon Richardson Information Rights Manager Legal Services & Information Rights Care Quality Commission

The Care Quality Commission is the independent regulator of all health and adult social care in England, www.cgc.org.uk. For general enquiries, telephone the National Contact Centre: 03000 616161,

Statutory requests for information made pursuant to access to information legislation, such as the Data Protection Act 1998 and the Freedom of Information Act 2000, should be sent to: information.access@cgc.org.uk

From:

Sent: 28 October 2016 16:36

To: Richardson, Simon Cc: Rankine, Ruth

Subject: IMPORTANT: Advice re practice website

Importance: High

Dear Simon,

I feel you should be aware of this email chain.

Regards



Head of Inspection of General Practice (South Region)
Primary Medical Services and Integrated Care Directorate
Care Quality Commission

Phone:

Mobile:

Email: @cgc.org.uk

By post to:

CQC

Citygate

Gallowgate

Newcastle Upon Tyne NE1 4PA Email: enquiries@cqc.org.uk

The Care Quality Commission is the independent regulator of all health and social care in England. For general enquiries, telephone the National Contact Centre: 03000 616161.

Statutory requests for information made under access to information legislation, such as the Data Protection Act 1998 and the Freedom of Information Act 2000, should be sent to: information.access@cqc.org.uk

From: Mason Vicky (NHS SWALE CCG)

@nhs.net1

Sent: 28 October 2016 16:33

To:

Cc: Milroy Alison (NHS ENGLAND)

Subject: FW: Advice re practice website



Please see response from Dr Beerstecher and my response to it below.

It is unfortunate that he has interpreted the correspondence as a threat, I have rebutted this by way of e mail that it is not a threat or intended as a threat. I think this provides further evidence of his behavioural concerns and inaccessibility, even in terms of offering support.

Best wishes

Vicky

From: Mason Vicky (NHS SWALE CCG)

Sent: 28 October 2016 16:23

To: Beerstecher Hendrick (NHS SWALE CCG)

Cc: beerstecher@doctors.org.uk; Lmc (info@kentlmc.org)

Subject: RE: Advice re practice website

Dear Dr Beerstecher,

Thank you for responding.

My correspondence with you is in the spirit of supporting you as a GP member of the CCG. It is not a threat, but a suggestion which you may choose to take on board or not as the case may be.

Best wishes

Victoria

From: Beerstecher Hendrick (NHS SWALE CCG)

Sent: 28 October 2016 14:41
To: Mason Vicky (NHS SWALE CCG)

Cc: beerstecher@doctors.org.uk; Lmc (info@kentlmc.org)

Subject: RE: Advice re practice website

Dear Ms Mason,

Thank you for the advice. I will publish this threat with the information on our website.

Best wishes, Hank Beerstecher 111 Canterbury Road Sittingbourne

ME10 4JA 01795 423300

From: Mason Vicky (NHS SWALE CCG)
Sent: Friday, 28 October, 2016 09:24
To: Beerstecher Hendrick (NHS SWALE CCG)

Subject: Advice re practice website

Importance: High

Dear Dr Beerstecher,

I wanted to write to you about an issue that has recently come to my attention.

I am aware that there are a number of links on your practice website regarding the CQC Inspection at your practice earlier this year.

I understand that video/audio recordings of parts of the inspection visit have been uploaded to You Tube and your practice website. You may have indeed sought consent from the individuals concerned to record and share this information, as ordinarily it is matter at least, of good practice to request informed consent for a conversation to be recorded and that it is intended to be shared with third parties.

If however, consent was not obtained and the recording has now been shared, this is likely to be viewed very unfavourably by the CQC and you may be placing yourself at risk of formal action, therefore you may wish to consider withdrawing the video. Additionally these recordings should they contain sensitive, personally identifiable information you may find this in contravention of the principles of the Data Protection Act 1998 and possibly giving rise to a complaint to the Information Commissioners Office.

In this respect it would be CCG's advice to remove the recordings should you have not obtained the relevant consent.

Best regards

Victoria

Victoria Mason LL.B, LL.M

Deputy Director Commissioning and Performance Delivery

NHS Dartford, Gravesham, Swanley and Swale Clinical Commissioning Groups

Telephone: 03000 424957 Mobile: 07920 878554 ******************

This message may contain confidential information. If you are not the intended recipient please inform the sender that you have received the message in error before deleting it.

Please do not disclose, copy or distribute information in this e-mail or take any action in reliance on its contents: to do so is strictly prohibited and may be unlawful.

Thank you for your co-operation.

NHSmail is the secure email and directory service available for all NHS staff in England and Scotland NHSmail is approved for exchanging patient data and other sensitive information with NHSmail and GSi recipients NHSmail provides an email address for your career in the NHS and can be accessed anywhere For more information and to find out how you can switch, visit www.nhsdigital.nhs.uk/nhsmail

The contents of this email and any attachments are confidential to the intended recipient. They may not be disclosed to or used by or copied in any way by anyone other than the intended recipient. If this email is received in error, please notify us immediately by clicking "Reply" and delete the email. Please note that neither the Care Quality Commission nor the sender accepts any responsibility for viruses and it is your responsibility to scan or otherwise check this email and any attachments. Any views expressed in this message are those of the individual sender, except where the sender specifically states them to be the views of the Care Quality Commission